Address for correspondence

REDRESS c/o Jürgen Schurr 87, Vauxhall Walk London SE11 5HJ United Kingdom

Tel.: +44 20 7793 1777

E-mail: <u>Juergen@redress.org</u>

To
Ms Photini Pazartzis
Special Rapporteur for follow-up on Views
United Nations Human Rights Committee
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
Palais des Nations | 1211 Geneva 10 | Switzerland
By e-mail: petitions@ohchr.org

London, 3 July 2017

Dear Ms Pazartzis

Re: Follow up: Communication 2234/2013: *Mutabar Tadjibayeva v Uzbekistan* - Response to Letter, Reference G/SO2015/51/UZB (88) Follow Up

We are writing in regards to the above mentioned communication and letter, which we received on 30 March 2017, together with the submission from the Government of Uzbekistan on the implementation of the Committee's Views.

Please find enclosed Ms Tadjibayeva's response and submission on the implementation of the Committee's Views.

In light of the State party's on-going failure to comply with the Committee's views, we urge the Committee to not only provide the State party with a copy of the enclosed submission, but to pro-actively seek to achieve implementation of its Views in the present case including by:

- including the State party's Submission in its grading system and inform the State party of the grades assigned to the State party's Submission and that the State party's future actions and inactions regarding implementation of the Views will also continue to be graded until full implementation is achieved at which point the case will be closed.
- requesting the State party to develop an implementation plan which identifies with set timelines the implementation of the measures of reparation along the lines set out above, and which

- identifies the institution / authority in charge of implementation of the relevant measure:
- inviting the State party to explain and outline any difficulties it may encounter in the implementation of the Committee's Views, while emphasising that the Views are final.

We stand ready to meet with the Committee and brief the Committee in person about the status of implementation. We would similarly welcome a meeting facilitated by the Committee with the State party's representative to discuss implementation in the present case.

Sincerely,

Jurgen Schurr

Janga Duw

Head of Law and Policy, REDRESS

Antoine Bernard

CEO, FIDH

